“HEIMLICH”
Written by Danny Behar
INT. BAR
HENRY HEIMLICH
Ok so I’m raw dogging this girl,
right? Fucking her like crazy...
CHARLES
Yeah?
HENRY HEIMLICH
She’s saying all this wild shit
like “pull my hair” and “give to me
daddy” but then out of nowhere
she’s like “CHOKE ME!”
CHARLES
She asked you to choke her?
HENRY HEIMLICH
Yeah.
CHARLES
So what’d you do?
HENRY HEIMLICH
I pulled out, put back on my
clothes, and I left. I’m a man of
many maneuvers, but choking people
just isn’t one of them.
CHARLES
Wow. That’s quite a story, Henry
Heimlich, inventor of the Heimlich
Maneuver, which can prevent people
from choking in case of emergency.
FADE TO:
INT. DINER
Cindy and Kelly are eating food.
KELLY
Ok so I’m getting raw dogged by
this guy, right? We’re fucking like
crazy.
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CINDY
Yeah
KELLY
And I’m saying all this wild shit
like “pull my hair” and “give it to
me daddy” and then I ask him to
CHOKE ME.
CINDY
And what did he do?
KELLY
He pulled out, put back on his
clothes, and left. He got really
freaked out or something. I don’t
know why.
CINDY
Really? He jusCindy starts choking.
Henry enters.
HENRY HEIMLICH
Kelly!
KELLY
Henry?
HENRY HEIMLICH
Hi. I’m... I’m sorry about the
other night. I think I owe you an
apology. You see, several years ago
I invented a lifesaving maneuver
and subsequently named it after
myself. The other night, I panicked
because... well there’s no easy way
to put this but I kind of have a
reputation for helping people
breathe, not preventing them. I
know you probably don’t want to see
me again so it’s totally fine if we
just go our seperate ways, but I
just figured, what the hell. Life
is short. If for some reason you’ll
give me another chance, I’d be the
happiest man alive.
Cindy is still choking. Henry sees.
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HENRY
Hey babe, is that chick over there
ok?
BLACKOUT.

